April 7, 2025

Meeting number 923 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:01 PM on Monday, April 7,
2025, by President Gary Weidenborner. Seventeen members and one guest were present. Our guest, Linda
Schwartz, introduced herself.

Then members enjoyed their sandwich lunch and dessert provided by Andrea Sidare, Sue Howland and Bob
Zink.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting about 12:32 PM.
Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the March 17, 2025 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report: As of April 7, 2025, there is $368.09 in the Treasury. This includes $11 in 2025 dues and
$8 from 50/50 Raffle on March 17.

Birthdays: Members sang Happy Birthday to Andrea Sidare and Karen Stratton.
Anniversaries: Members sang Happy Anniversary to Ruth and Gary Weidenborner.
Sunshine Report: Sue Howland sent a sympathy card to the family of Evelyn Collett.

Entertainment: Vice President Ruth Weidenborner

e Ticiajean Jones, Director of the Ontario County Office of the Aging, will speak at the April 21%
meeting. It is a dish to pass meeting.

e Scott Parker is scheduled to present the “History of the Farmington Fire Department” at May 5"
meeting.

e At the June 1% meeting, a representative from Lifespan will discuss scams and frauds.

e At a future meeting, the Everly Brothers will entertain us with their music.

e At the October 20" meeting, a speaker will discuss Ghost Stories, hopefully some from the Famington.

Old Business: None

New Business:
Our President Gary Weidenborner has been selected to receive the Volunteer of the Year Award.

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner:
e Thereis lots of road construction in the area. Major roadways have been reduced to one lane.
e Upgrades to some of the Town’s playgrounds are scheduled.
e Electricity to support expansion in the Town is still an issue.

50/50 Raffle: Andrea Sidare won $10.00 in the 50/50 Raffle.

There will be no dominos after the meeting.

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting about 12:45 PM.
After the meeting members played Bingo for Cash.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kathy Wagner, Secretary
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